TOWN OF LONG BEACH SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL AUGUST 21, 2015

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 8:30 A.M. BY COUNCIL PRESIDENT ROBERT SCHAEFER, WHO WAS PRESENT ALONG WITH COUNCILPERSONS PETER BYVOETS, PATRICK MCDONALD, JANE NEULIEB, BOB ANGELO, AND CLERK-TREASURER BILL DE FUNIAK.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE WERE JEFF OLTMANN OF GLOBAL ENGINEERING, L B PARK & REC PRESIDENT JOY SCHMITT, AND L B BUILDING COMMISSIONER AARON TOMSHECK. SIX (6) RESIDENTS ATTENDED THE MEETING.

DISCUSSION WAS CONDUCTED WITH JEFF OLTMANN, JOY SCHMITT AND THE COUNCIL IN REGARDS TO THE MELROSE PARK PROJECT. THE ISSUE OF THE PARK ENCROACHING ON THE TOWN RIGHT-OF-WAY WAS PRESENTED. MOTION WAS MADE BY ANGELO TO APPROVE THE PARK PLANS AS PRESENTED WITH THE UNDERSTANDING THAT ANY FUTURE STREET REQUIREMENTS COULD EVENTUATE IN A REEVALUATION OF THE MELROSE PARK FOOTPRINT. MOTION WAS SECONDED AND APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

MICKY GALLAS, 2411 ST. LAWRENCE AVE., AND JOE JOGMEN, 2213 FLORIMOND AVE. SPOKE OF THE MERITS AND DEMERITS OF USING TOWN RIGHTS-OF-WAY FOR THE PARK PROJECT.

JANE NEULIEB ASKED FOR THE APPROVAL OF BRIAN KANYER AS PARK GARDENER. APPROVAL FOR THE HIRE WAS UNANIMOUS.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 9:20 A.M.

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED,

TOWN OF LONG BEACH

BILL DE FUNIAK, CLERK-TREASURER